Republic of the Philippines
CIVIL AVIATION AUTHORITY OF THE PHILIPPINES

BIDS AND AWARDS COMMITTEE BRAVO
NOTICE OF DIRECT CONTRACTING
11 April 2022

The Civil Aviation Authority of the Philippines (CAAP) through its Bids and Awards
Committee Alpha (BAC Alpha), will undertake an Alternative Method of Procurement
through Direct Contracting for the project stated below, in accordance with Section 50 (c)
of the Revised Implementing Rules and Regulations of Republic Act 9184.

The BAC Bravo requests Mr. Dirk Withake, Director of Business Unit EAD of Frequentis
AG to submit a PRICE PROPOSAL in Philippine Peso (Inclusive of VAT) on 18 April 2022
at 2:00 PM at the CAAP Conference Room, 4/F Admin Building, Civil Aviation Authority
of the Philippines, MIA Road, Pasay City for the project indicated below:

MAINTENANCE AND SUPPORT SERVICE AGREEMENT

Nams of Frajec) FOR AERONAUTICAL INFORMATION SERVICE (AIS)

Approved budget for | Php 30, 000, 000.00
the contract

Frequentis AG is the sole supplier of the smartAIM Maintenance for the CAAP smartAIM
System.

The CAAP reserves the right to waive any informality or minor defects, and to accept the
most advantageous offer to the Authority.

The CAAP shall in no case be held responsible or liable for any and all costs associated in
the implementation of the Direct Contracting mode of procurement regardless of its result.

Should you have further inquiries/clarifications, you may contact the BAC Secretariat at
(02) 7944-2358 or email at caap.bacbravo@gmail.com .

We look forward to your participation in this procurement activity.

" CAPTAIN ONALDd A. MENDOZA
Chairperson
Bids and Awards Committee — Bravo




